

St. Charles Parish	Planning Board of Commissioners	November 3, 2011
	Minutes 

Mr. Booth: First item on our agenda tonight is PZHO-2011-17 requested by Jorge Urbina for special permission to operate the following home occupation – “URGA Construction, LLC” – a general construction business. The home occupation will be at 41 Dianne Place, St. Rose. Zoning District R-1A. Council District 5. Ms. Stein.

Ms. Stein:  Thank you Mr. Chair. Mr. Urbina completed his application to operate URGA Construction, LLC, a home-improvement business, at his residence on October 3rd.  The application appears before the Planning and Zoning Commission because the State Licensing Board for Contractors requires registration of any home improvement contractor if the value of any job exceeds $7,500, that’s materials and labor. 

The applicant has been advised that approval of a home occupation permit does not negate any restrictive covenants on his property.  The complaint/inspection database does not contain any complaints or code violations for either the property or the applicant that is on the corner of Dianne Drive and River Road.  The applicant has also been advised that there can be no employees can be associated with the business, that doesn’t prevent subcontractors from subcontracting, but it does prevent people from showing up at the residence for transportation to work or for pay checks or for work assignments. 

The request appears to meet the operational guidelines for a home occupation, however, at the time of writing this report, the applicant is researching the best location to store the company’s 4’ x 6’ utility trailer that the business would be using.  Mr. Urbina has been advised that the trailer cannot be stored on a front yard, and his property has two front yards. We understand that it has been placed behind a fence which you might be able to see on the site photograph. So we do recommend approval with the stipulation that no trailers or equipment be stored in either front yard, it’s really not above the requirements of a home occupation, that would be a general requirement, we just want to make it absolute clear that it’s not permitted.

Mr. Booth:  Thank you ma’am.  This is a public hearing for PZHO-2011-17 for special permission for URGA Construction, LLC at Dianne Place and River Road in St. Rose. Anyone here to speak in favor of this particular application, please step forward to the microphone.  Is the applicant here?  Anyone to speak in favor of the application?  Anyone to speak in opposition of this application? Hearing none, the public hearing is closed.  Any questions or discussion from the Board?  Ok. With this stipulation, this is in my area, with the stipulation that he doesn’t have the trailer there, it doesn’t seem to be any other problems, I’ve visited the location, and his yard and house are very well kept.  So I guess we’ll call for the vote.

YEAS:		Pierre, Foster, Booth, Gibbs, Galliano, Perry
NAYS:	None
ABSENT:	Clulee

Mr. Booth:  That passes unanimously with Mr. Clulee being absent this evening.

Ms. Marousek:  For clarification, that was approval with the stipulation?

Mr. Booth:  Yes that is approval with that stipulation with the trailer being out of sight.

Ms. Marousek:  That will be on the November 20th Council agenda.

Mr. Booth:  If you’ll notify the applicant that he needs to go to the Council on the 20th to get the final approval.




